S O U T H  W O O T T O N  P A R I S H  C O U N C I L

Minutes of an Assets Committee Meeting held at 7pm on 
Wednesday 1st June 2022 in the Village Hall. 
1. To Elect a chairman for the ensuing year: Mrs Kirby asked members for nominations for a chairman for the ensuing year. Mrs Banks proposed that Mr Narborough continue in his role as Chairman of the Assets Committee, this was seconded by Mr Williamson, there being no other nominations this was unanimously agreed.  

2. Present:  Mr M Narborough (Chairman), Mr R Williamson, Mrs T Banks, Mrs D Gotts, and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).  
Apologies:  Mrs M Albinson, Mr D Price, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr S Scales, and Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk)
3.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 2nd March 2022:  Mr Williamson proposed that the minutes were a correct record of the meeting; this was seconded by Mrs Gotts, with one abstention all other members were in favour, and they were signed by the Chairman.    
4. To record declarations of any Interests, personal or prejudicial: Mrs Banks declared an Interest as she is an Allotment Tenant. 
5.  To receive questions from the Public:  None present
6.  To discuss matters in relation to:

Allotments:  

Update: Mr Narborough confirmed that along with Mr Williamson and Mrs Kirby, he had visited the Allotments on Thursday 19th May 2022 to carry out an Inspection. It was said that most of the Allotments are looking good, however, ten tenants had been written to requesting them to tidy and cultivate their plots.
Currently there are four vacant plots and a very short waiting list.

Mr Narborough added that one or two plots in the middle of the Allotments remain problematic, with flooding occurring from time to time. He said that if no tenants wish to take on these plots it may be an idea to tidy them up and to plant a few trees, which are happy in wet conditions.
Mrs Banks suggested that the area could also be used to install one of two benches for communal use.

Members agreed that it was a nice idea and should be looked at again in the Autumn.
Mr Narborough confirmed that during the Inspection, no hose pipes or Water pumps were in use.

Mrs Banks spoke regarding security at the Allotments and said that she was concerned that in this current economic climate and with the high cost of living, this may raise the risk of people stealing produce.

Members agreed that the situation would be monitored, and any reports of theft should be reported to the Parish Office.

Allotments Risk Assessment:  It was confirmed that all members had been provided with a copy of the Allotments Risk Assessment, it was explained that an additional item had been included regarding Tenants’ personal equipment, tools, hose pipes etc.
With all members happy with the addition, and with no other amendments, Mr Williamson proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the Allotments Risk Assessment, this was seconded by Mrs Banks with all members in favour.
Village Hall:  

South Wootton Pre-School use of Committee Room:  Mrs Kirby explained that a letter had been received from Lisa Carter at the Pre-School explaining that they would like to have more formal use of the Committee Room.

She explained that the Pre-School currently use the Committee Room as a safe space for the children to go when they need some time out and they would really like to use the room to create a more permanent sensory space for all the children who have additional needs.

It was said that the Pre-School currently put away the equipment daily, however, this has proven to be quite time consuming and if things could be left set up it would be a huge help.

Mrs Kirby explained that the Pre-School would therefore be grateful if they could use the space more permanently, however, if a large function needed the space, they would happily put everything away to accommodate this.

Mrs Kirby confirmed that there is generally a large function in the Village Hall perhaps six times per year.
After discussion, Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council allow the Pre-School to use the Committee Room, however, it must be emptied should a large function be taking place and at the end of each term (Christmas, Easter, and Summer), this was seconded by Mr Williamson with all members in favour. 
Redecorating:  Mrs Kirby explained that the Village Hall Caretakers would like to redecorate the Village Hall over the summer holidays and explained that enquiries had been made into hiring a small scaffolding to help with the job.

Mrs Kirby said that the scaffolding could be hired at a cost of £60.00 for a week.

After brief discussion, Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council hire a small scaffolding to assist with the painting of the Hall at a cost of £60.00, this was seconded by Mr Williamson with all members in favour.
Parish Office:

Extension Update: Mr Narborough informed members that the appointed builder, Mr John D’Aloia had been in touch with Mr Jordan regarding the extension and the rising costs of building materials.

It was said that a meeting has been organised for Tuesday 14th June 2022, to discuss the situation.

Mrs Banks was concerned regarding the costs and how much these may increase to, however, all members felt that the extension must go ahead.
After discussion, Mr Narborough proposed that decisions regarding the Parish Office extension and associated costs should be dealt with by Mr Jordan, the Chairman of the Finance Committee, this was seconded by Mrs Gotts with all members in favour.

The Green and Open Spaces:

Pond Chamber Update: Mr Narborough confirmed that the Parish Council is still waiting for Carben Construction to return and complete the job, it is hoped that this will be within the next couple of weeks.
Hole on the eastern edge of the Pond:  Mr Narborough spoke regarding the hole which has formed close to the edge of the Pond and said that unfortunately the contractor appointed to repair the area had carried out an unsatisfactory job.

Mr Narborough stated that he had purchased some wood and the job was in hand and would be completed as soon as possible.

Willow Trees opposite the Swan – Broken Limbs:  Mr Narborough informed members that during a recent visit, Mr Peter Bourner, the Tree Surgeon had noticed that the Willow Trees opposite the Swan, have some broken limbs.
Members agreed that the Parish Council should ask Mr Bourner to carry out the necessary Tree work.
Trees – Native Species Only:  Mrs Kirby explained that this matter had come to light after the planting of the Indian Bean Tree at Wootton Park, she explained that Mr Smallwood had indicated that the Parish Council has a policy to only plant native trees.
After discussion, members generally did not agree with this and Mrs Banks proposed that the Parish Council should be able to plant any tree which is appropriate for its site, this was seconded by Mrs Gotts with all members in favour.
Boot Camp on The Green:  Mr Narborough spoke regarding the circulated email from Mr H and explained that he lives at Appledore Close and is looking to carry out a fitness boot camp for an hour every other Sunday morning between 8am and 10am and potentially one weekday evening between 7pm and 8pm, with sessions being offered to all ages and abilities.

Mr Narborough explained that the equipment being used is functional equipment kettlebells, battle ropes, sandbags, tractor tyres etc. and Mr H intends to park his van on the grass area for a music system for motivation and some branded flags around the area of the camp.

Mr H had indicated that he hopes to carry out these sessions throughout the summer season and if successful, throughout the year.

Members discussed the suggestion at length and had concerns regarding vehicles parking and an increase in traffic at Appledore Close, that people attending would walk through residents’ gardens on The Green and that motivational music early on a Sunday morning was inappropriate.
Mrs Banks added that she felt it was also improper to allow a business on The Green and was concerned about insurance aspects in case any injuries occur.

After consideration, Mrs Gotts proposed that the Parish Council do not allow Mr H to hold his boot camp on The Green, this was seconded by Mr Williamson with all members in favour.
CIL:  
Possible CIL Suggestion:  None at present
Wootton Park:   
Update: Mrs Gotts reported that the Jubilee Picnic on the Park event is planned for Friday 3rd June 2022, she said that it would be an important enjoyable event and she urged members to come along and support it.
The old cycle inhibitors have been removed and NCC Highways have installed wooden bollards in their place.

Mrs Gotts reminded members that the “200 Club” still needs more members, anyone wishing to join the “200 Club” can do so by contacting Tracey at the Parish Office.

The Grant application for the Pavilion renovations had unfortunately been unsuccessful, however, it was said that another application would be submitted in due course, Parish Councils may be asked to consider financial support in the future.

Mrs Gotts stated that the new gravel Car Park at the bottom of Cranmer Avenue is looking great and it is hoped that the renovations to the Small Children’s Play Area will be carried out in early July ready for the summer holidays.  

SWiB:  

Update:  Mrs Banks stated that all the usual planting had been done including the wildflowers at Wootton Park and at Avon Road, which are coming along nicely.
Mrs Kirby stated that she had been contacted by Mr Richard High regarding the tree planting at the 9-acre field, he had said that he would like to contact the Borough Council’s tree officer in discussions about what planting might be appropriate and how it might be funded and asked if there is a representative of the Parish Council he could use as a first point of contact.

After brief discussion, members agreed that Mrs Banks be nominated as the Parish Council representative as she had already been in discussions with Mr High.

Members thanked Mrs Banks for agreeing to this role.

Finally, it was said that the South Wootton in Bloom Team would be having a stall at the Picnic on The Park event.
There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.45pm.

7. Next meeting: To be held on Wednesday 7th September 2022 at 7pm 

7th September 2022   





                Chairman                                                                                                          
